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JESUS said,  
òI am the light of the world.  

Whoever follows Me  
will never walk in darkness  

but will have the  
Light of Life.ó 



 

Aldersgate In Motion      Page 2 

UPCOMING SERMONS 

Oct. 2: Luke 14:7-24 ñSeating Arrange-

mentsò Johannah Myers Preaching 

Oct. 9: Rev. Dr. Mike Guffee preaching - 

56th Anniversary 

Oct. 16: Jeremiah 31:31-34 "Written in 

Blood!" Rev. Alex Stevenson preaching 

 

 

 

 

BIBLE STUDY 

The Wednesday morn-

ing Bible Study began a 

study of the book of 

Revelation on Sept. 7th 

at 10 am. We will con-

tinue until Nov. 30th. 

Come join us! The upcoming lessons are: 
 

   

   October 5: ñSeven Seals on the Scroll:ò     

      Revelation 6:1-8:4 

   October 12: ñSeven Trumpets:ò  

                         Revelation 8:5-11:19     

COMPASSION FATIGUE? FEELING JUDGEMENTAL?   

Finding it hard to Love Thy Neighbor these days? 

Overwhelmed with how to make a difference in our 

community? Join us at our Poverty Simulation on 

Sunday, October 2nd from 4-6pm, followed by a 

soup supper. This experience is an interactive 

workshop that will open our hearts and minds as 

we experience what a typical family living in pov-

erty struggles with every week.. Even if you cannot 

attend the Poverty Simulation join in on the second 

session of classes on Wednesday nights to continue 

exploring the issue of poverty in a more traditional 

lecture/classroom setting.  

Date: Sunday, October 2nd 
Time: 4:00 ï 6:00pm ï Simulation 

6:00 ï 7:00pm ï Light Supper and Debriefing 

Cost: $5.00/Adult, $10/Family Donation at the Door 

Location: Aldersgate Gymnasium  
 

This program is appropriate for 6th grade students ï Adults. Childcare and activities will be 

available for 5th grade and younger.  Let Johannah know if you want to join in!   

jmyers@aumcsc.org   
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WORLD COMMUNION SUNDAY 

BOOK STUDY 

An increasing number of people today 

wonder what to make of much of the Bible 

and how to read it as thinking persons of 

faith who live in a very different world than 

that of the biblical writings.  
 

Last spring we begin a study of Dr. Marcus 

Borgôs popular Reading the Bible Again for 

the First Time for such persons and as an 

approach to the Bible that recognizes and honors the concepts 

and insights of the 21st century world in which we live today. 
 

We will meet on Monday evenings during the fall beginning 

on Monday, October 3, at 7:00 p.m. In the Mac Vinson Com-

panions Classroom. No need to sign up, just show up and 

join in. 
Borg's book - Reading the Bible Again for the First Time - is 

available online. Please read up through at least chapter 6.  
 

The class leader will be Dr. Steven Morgan, a retired United 

Methodist pastor who loves being on the journey with others. 

ñOut of the darkness of my life, so much frustrated, I put before you the one great thing to 

love on earth: the Blessed Sacrament é There you will find romance, glory, honour, fidelity, 

and the true way of all your loves upon earth.ò - J.R.R. Tolkien, The Letters of J.R.R. Tolkien 

 Holy Communion unties us in one family. As we partake of the one loaf and one cup 

we are united in Christ. A part of the Prayer of Great Thanksgiving in the service of Holy 

Communion says, ñBy your Spirit make us one with Christ, one with each other, and one in 

ministry to all the world.ò World Communion Sunday was begun as a way of uniting Chris-

tians across denominations in receiving Holy Communion. Today it is practiced in the United 

Methodist Church as a way of uniting us across cultures and around the world. On World 

Communion Sunday, United Methodist Churches receive a special offering that provides 

scholarship for ethnic minorities and international students. Please give generously this Octo-

ber 2nd on World Communion Sunday. (More about World Communion Sunday can be found 

at www.umcgiving.org/ministry-articles/world-communion-sunday.) 

THANK YOU! 

We would like to thank every-

one for their generosity, love 

and support for us while we 

have been on home leave.  We 

have been blessed to have got-

ten to see and share with 

many of you personally.  Our 

time at Aldersgate in Septem-

ber will remain in our 

hearts.  We love each of you 

and ask for your continued 

prayers.  May God be with 

you all here as you seek to 

further his kingdom. 

Love,  

The Attaways 

www.loveshareserve.blogspot.com 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0ahUKEwjZysqO_NzOAhVJXR4KHWSUAEAQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.spiritualityandpractice.com%2Fbook-reviews%2Fview%2F2720%2Freading-the-bible-again-for-the-first-time&bvm=bv.130731782,d.ZGg
http://www.loveshareserve.blogspot.com
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WOMEN OF FAITH 

Women of Faith meets on Tuesdays from 9:30 

ï 11:30  am in Parker Hall.  Small Groups meet 

in classrooms. 

Upcoming speakers: 

October 4: Jennifer Nelson 

October 11: Megan Boatwright (Clemson UMC) 

October 18: Ed McCutcheon, Furman Wesley 
 

Small groups for the Fall: 

The Best Yes ï a book study, facilitated by Lin-

da Patrick and Shelley Lewis 
 

Isaiahïa Bible study, facilitated by Johannah 

Myers 
 

Prayer Shawlïa ministry, facilitated by Debbie 

Williams 

After the Poverty Simulation on October 2, 

we will continue the conversation about 

what it means to love our neighbors in this 

community. On Wednesday Oct 5, after the 

Connect dinner, Beth Templeton will guide 

us in a follow-up conversation after weôve 

had a chance to think about what we 

learned through Sundayôs simulation. If you 

werenôt able to be at the poverty simulation, 

come hear about what others learned.  
 

But wait, thereôs more! For 6 Wednesdays 

(Oct 12-Nov 16) we will continue this con-

versation about poverty in Greenville. Beth 

Templeton will be with us for the 1st three 

Wednesdays. Wednesdays, 6:30-7:30. 

CONNECT 

UMW GARAGE SALE 

The Aldersgate UMW cannot say THANK YOU enough to all who have worked so diligently this 

past week to make the Garage Sale a success.  We want to thank those who were here almost every 

day to sort and price and also those who gave of their time as they were able to do so.  We thank 

those who brought wonderful items for us to sell.  We thank those who worked the actual sale (what 

fun it was...just ask someone who was there!.)  We thank those of you who found many wonderful 

bargains to buy and those who helped clean up after the sale.  You even enjoyed shopping on Sunday, 

between services.  Without the help of so many, we would not be able to take on this undertaking 

twice a year.   
 

The remaining items from this sale were picked up by Support Outreach Service, Inc. (SOS).  They 

are partnered with Angel Food Ministry, AARP, Greenville County Schools, Greer Relief, Homes of 

Hope, Triune Mercy Center and United Ministries, just to name a few.  So from this list you can see 

how far our outreach is going. 
 

As of this week we have made over $9,600.00 with more monies yet to be turned in.  So our total will 

increase. 
 

Be thinking ahead toward spring and save your items for our next sale.  We cannot do this alone and 

need everyoneôs help to make it another UMW success. It seems that we no more close our eyes and 

another sale is upon us.  With your help we will be ready. We give our heartfelt thanks again for an-

other job well done.     Keith & Nina ~ 
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UMW ANNUAL CONF. 

Those UMW members planning to at-

tend the Annual Conference UMW meet-

ing on Friday, Oct. 21 & Saturday, Oct. 

22 at Bethany UMC in Summerville, SC, 

should secure a registration form from 

Virginia Clarke.  The registration dead-

line is October 7.  Cost is $30.00 which 

covers the Friday night dinner and Satur-

day lunch.  Those wishing to attend 

should let Virginia Clarke or Ruth 

McAllister know so our group can travel 

and lodge together. 

 

 

LOW VISION PEER SUPPORT GROUP 

Peer support groups provide an opportunity to share experiences, insights, and encouragement 

with people in similar situations. Low vision peers truly understand the challenges that impact the 

activities of daily living. Aldersgate is offering a monthly, one-hour support group for people 

with low vision, beginning Wednesday, October 5th, at 4:30 pm in the Aldersgate library. Family 

members of those with low vision are also invited to attend. We plan on meeting every first 

Wednesday of each month from 4:30 to 5:30, October through May, for a total of eight sessions. 

Participants are invited to attend Connect, the Wednesday night church dinner, following the sup-

port group hour. Please make a reservation for the dinner by that Monday if you plan to attend. 

Cost is $6.00 per person. 
 

The first session will focus on the benefits of small group relationships and principles of thought-

ful conversation. Sara Colegate and Melissa Stevenson will co-facilitate this group. Contact Sara 

at bruceandsara@yahoo.com or (513) 295-6252 with questions, comments, and/or to register. We 

look forward to our first meeting, Wednesday, October 5. 

CONNECT 

 MENU 
October 5: Spaghetti, garlic bread, salad, fruit,                               

dessert 
 

October 12:  Baked potatoes, 

salad, fruit, dessert 
 

October 19:  Pork tenderloin, 

creamed potatoes, squash casserole, salad, fruit, 

dessert 
 

October 26: Lasagna, salad, fruit, bread,  

dessert 

 

 

 

Nov. 2:  Chicken casserole, rice, green beans, 

salad, fruit, dessert 

mailto:bruceandsara@yahoo.com
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          Military Personnel Stateside  
  

    Paul Browder    Bradley Brown
 Troy McDowell    Katie Pace  
    Joseph Churchwell   Nick Page  
    Hank Gettys    Michael Pompeo  
    Charles Kreuzberger  Steve Randle  
    Patty Kreuzberger   Matthew Russell  
       John Williams  
      

Nathan Hudson & Paul Scott ACTIVE DUTY 

UMM UPCOMING MEETINGS 

FALL SCHEDULE  

Monday, October 17thð 

 Speaker: Joel Shaw 

Monday, November 21stð 

 Speaker: Mentor Up-

state 

WANTED:  LAY READERS! 

We are organizing a group of people to 

take turns in helping to lead worship each 

Sunday. We will be organizing a rotation 

of people at both services who can take 

part in at least one act of worship each 

Sunday. If you would like to read a scrip-

ture or say a prayer in worship please con-

tact the church office. All ages are wel-

come! Worship is a participation sport not 

a spectator sport. Help lead our team. 

 

FAN FOR HEALTH! 

The S.C. Conference of the UMC has part-

nered with the Prevention Research Center at 

the Univ. of SC, Columbia to offer ñFaith, Ac-

tivity, and Nutrition.ò or FAN!  FAN is a faith-

based program that works to create a healthier 

church environment.  With strong physical 

health, church members can become stronger 

in spirit and more active in church life. 
 

In order to share ñFaith, Activity, and Nutri-

tion,ò with as many churches as possible, FAN 

will train two Community Health Advisors 

from each UMC District.  Community Health 

Advisors will deliver FAN trainings to local 

churches and make monthly calls for 12 

months after churches are trained. 
 

The USC PRC will cover training expenses.  

Community Health Advisors will receive a 

modest stipend ($1,000). 
 

To learn more about the Community Health 

Advisor position or to recommend yourself or 

others, contact Deborah Kinnard, Program 

Mgr., via email at kinnardd@mailbox.sc.edu 

or 803-777-6292. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwijtontnd3OAhXBKx4KHY6ZAToQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.umcsc.org%2Fhome%2Fministries%2Fdiscipleship%2Funited-methodist-men%2F&psig=AFQjCNGt9HEl_qKHLoxGDQ-CMH9pj-4GJ
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 I can never remember what the initials of GAIHN stand for, and now the GAIHN program 

has merged with United Ministries so there may even be a name change. But ï what matters is 

this Interfaith Ministry is providing hope and housing to homeless families here in Greenville. 

For 2 or 3 times a year, families move into classrooms at John Knox Presbyterian Church for a 

week. We provide a dinner plus evening and overnight volunteers at John Knox on Sunday, 

Tuesday and Thursday. Mike Strickland is the coordinator for this program for Aldersgate. 

(Thank you Mike!)  

 My husband and I walk into John Knox and head down the main hallway. We fill out 

nametags and sign in. We arrive for the 7-9 pm volunteer time slot. Our job is to hang out in the 

common area. (We do not enter a classroom ï that is considered private space for the family.) 

Families are finishing up dinner. This week there are three families in residence, all single moms 

with kids of various ages. I am immediately entranced by two wobblers who are stacking blocks. 

I sit down to play with them ï and smile at their moms to let them know they can focus on their 

older children. My husband offers to play cards with an older teenage boy. They begin a fast and 

furious game of Uno.  The moms are all busy, and I do not interact with them much. Before I 

know it ï our time is up and the next set of volunteers arrive. I realize this is a place where just 

being there, providing an extra set of hands and a warm smile is all that is needed.  

 The next dates for the GAIHN program is October 16th, 18th and 20th. If you would like to 

be added to the email list to learn more about the program and possibly volunteer ï please let 

Ruth Hughes know at rhughes@aumcsc.org. Thank you!   

        Michele Schultz Chair, Mission Committee  

A SMILE IS ALL YOU NEED TO BRING 

UNITED MINISTRIES VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 

With the joining together of GAIHN and UM, we have new volunteer opportunities available.  

GAIHN has a part time receptionist, and the staff would like to have the phones manned full 

time while the office is open.  So, below are the times we would like to fill with a volunteer.  

Volunteers usually work one shift a week, but that is negotiable. 

Monday: 1ð4 pm     Tuesday: 1ð4 pm     Wednesday: 1ð4 pm      

Thurs. 8:30ð11:30 am , 11:30 ï2:30 pm and/or 2:30ð4 pm 

  For further questions...call Clair Winkler at United Ministries at  335-2618 

     Or email at: cwinkler@united-ministries.org  

mailto:rhughes@aumcsc.org
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fbsumc.info%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2Fgaihn-and-united-ministries-post.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fbsumc.info%2Fcategory%2Fadult-ministry%2F&docid=DxalB5Mq6cDR-M&tbnid=DWxExf5BcUfHrM%3A&w=640&h=250&bih=781&b
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ENDOWMENT INFORMATION 

Recently the Charge Conference of Aldersgate UMC approved the establishment of a 

Permanent Endowment Fund for the expressed purpose of providing gifting opportuni-

ties to members and friends in order that they might make current and deferred charita-

ble gifts to Aldersgate. These gifts will become part of a permanent endowment and 

living memorial designed to provide long term financial support to Aldersgate and its 

ministries. 

 The basic premise under which the Endowment Fund was established was to 

provide a permanent means by which the Christian values and traditions shared at Al-

dersgate could be carried on indefinitely for future generations. The success of the En-

dowment Fund will be primarily dependent upon the foresight and generosity of the members of Aldersgate. 

 In order to begin the implementation of the Fund, it is anticipated that within the near future the Per-

manent Endowment Fund Committee will be formed pursuant to the enabling document approved by the 

Charge Conference. The structure of the Committee provides that it shall have a total of 10 members ï 3 of 

which shall be ñat largeò members chosen by the Charge Conference. Persons interested in serving on the 

Committee or who may wish to know more about the Endowment Fund should contact Mary 

Thomas (268-7093) for additional information or for a copy of the enabling document.   
GJ 

56 YEARS OF HEARTS ON FIRE 

On October 9th 1960 Aldersgate Methodist Church was 

founded! We will celebrate 56 years of ministry at Al-

dersgate on Sunday, October 9th 2016. Make plans to be in 

church that Sunday. Rev. Dr. Mike Guffee, a former pastor 

of Aldersgate, will preach. We will share a covered dish 

after the 11 am service! The handbells will be playing in 

the service. It is a celebration for the whole church family. 

Bring a friend to join in the celebration! 
 

Messy Church is at 9:45 am, will celebrate Hearts on Fire 

at Aldersgate, too. 

 

Hearts on Fireé 

  Seeking, Sharing,  

    Serving...For God 
 

ITôS OFFICIAL! 

COMING IN 2017é 

The next  

Great Day of Service! 

is 

Saturday,  

March 25, 2017 
 

SAVE THE DATE! 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

TELL YOUR FRIENDS! 
 

YOU WILL NOT WANT TO 

MISS THIS EXCITING DAY 

AS WE MISSION OUT INTO 

OUR COMMUNITY TO 

SERVE OTHERS!! 
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NEW MEMBERS FROM MAY 2016 

Jim & Carol BendigðJim is a retired Pastor.  Both 

are active in Sunday school and in small group ac-

tivities.   

They live in Piedmont and drive a bit to get to us. 

They joined on May 29th! 

John & Janet KerleyðBoth are active in the King-

dom Sunday school class.  John is active in the 

Scout program and the ESL program each week. 

They live right off Howell Rd. on Roberta Dr. 

They joined on May 29th! 

Edwin & Nancy RheinhartðThey are active in 

Prime Timers and are also taking the ReôNewed 

Methodist Class with Pastor Alex.   

They live in Taylors on Brush Creek Ridge. 

They also joined on May 29th! 

 

GREENVILLE FAMILY PARTNERSHIP 

Generation Found is a movie with a purpose. Greenville 

Family Partnership and FAVOR Greenville are partnering 

to start a #RevolutionGreenville in our community.  We 

invite you to join us on Thursday, Oct. 13 for a special 

screening of this film at Hollywood 20 Movie Theater on 

Woodruff Rd.  Tickets are $12.70 each.  There will be a Q 

& A session following the movie. 


